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December 22"2005

Dennis Highberger, Mayor
CITY OF LAWRENCE
1301 Vermont
Lawrence, Kansas 66044

Dear Mr. Highberger,

On behalf of Packerware Corporation ("Packerware"), a wholly owned subsidiary
of Berry Plastics Corporation ("Berry''), please find enclosed The City of Lawrence
Application for Taxable Industrial Revenue Bond Financing, along with a request for
property tax abatement. The application provides the details of the major expansion
project under consideration for our Lawrence, Kansas plant to increase Berry,s
thermoform manufacturing capacity.

This expansion project will be one of the largest in Berry's history. If approved,
over the next three years, Berry will be creating approximately 78 newiobs and investing
up to $58 million in equipment and building improvements. As detailed in the
application, Berry's continued expansion plans call for a potential increase in capital
investment and employment in years four and five of the project. The impact of those
continued expansion plans for the Lawrence community would be tremendous as the
overall project could possibly double in size.

We are encouraged by the high level of interest from the City of Lawrence for this
expansion project. Our history in the Lawrence community, dating back to 1968, has
demonstrated a track record of great corporate citizenship. That history has also reflected
a strong partnership between the City of Lawrence and Packerware - Berry plastics. A
key component for the realization of this expansion project is the continued support of the
City of Lawrence.

Pursuant to this, we are making the request for property tax abatement. The tax
abatement component is necessary for Berry to financially justify locating the project in
Lawrence, Kansas due to the extremely high property taxes, both real and personal
property, that are levied. Based on the significant amount of equipment and
improvements proposed for this project, the impact of the property taxes if not abated
results in the project not meeting Berry's requirements to locate the expansion in
Lawrence.
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Based on the magnitude of Berry's investment in the initial phases of the project
and the potential for that investment and the expansion project to double in size over
time, we are requesting a 90 percent property tax abatement.

We believe the impact of this project for the community of Lawrence has both
significant short and long-term benefits. We understand and are committed to meeting
the tax abatement criteria that will be established, as has been demonstrated by our past
performance in Lawrence and other Beny partner communities throughout the country.
We looked forward to the opportunity, with the City of Lawrence support, to move this
project to the next stage. Thank you for your consideration ofour request.

Enclosures

Sincerely,
TICS CORPORATION

Vice President of Corporate Development






































































































